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South Park Users Group

We were delighted to see that our nominee South Park Users Group (SPUG) 
was the recipient of a Community Award from the Mayor of Redbridge for 
their volunteer work in keeping the area in and around South Park clean.

At Mayfield Labour, we have worked closely with SPUG for a number of 
years and know the amount of work they put in – simply because they care 
about the area that they live in.

Other Mayfield ward award winners were Walk it Out and Sue’s House – 
both of whom do great work in the community and were worthy recipients 
of their awards.

Congratulations to them all on their well-deserved award.
(Photo Credit: Ilford Recorder/Redbridge Council/Sandra Rowse)

Labour delivering a�ordable homes for local families

Councillors Athwal and Solanki met with local families who were over the 
moon to have moved into our new council development on Marylon Road.

The completion of the Marlyon Road project means 48 local families are 
able to enjoy new high quality, a�ordable homes to call their own.

For too long previous local Conservative administrations failed to build any 
council housing in Redbridge, helping fuel the London-wide housing crisis 
and push waiting lists for council homes in our borough to record highs, 
with the average wait-time for a 3 bedroom home around 13 years.

When Labour came into power in 2014 we built the first new Redbridge 
council homes in over a decade, giving local families a safe, a�ordable 
place to stay. We’re continuing our a�ordable housing programme to 
reduce waiting lists and help our neighbours have a place to call their own.



Councillors Athwal o�icially opened the new sensory garden in Loxford 
on Monday April 1th, and was able to see for himself the impact that it is 
having on local children.

A huge thanks is due to Loxford School and & First Step Pre-School for 
helping to make this a reality and giving our young people the best start 
in life. 

Sensory Garden at Loxford School

Councillors Athwal and Khan joined Redbridge Deputy Mayoress Cllr 
Namreen Chaudhary and other community leaders for a Street I�aar event 
at Ilford Islamic Centre on Saturday April 15th.

Commenting about the event, Cllr Athwal said “I�ar Mubarak. Great to be 
able to break fast with my neighbours at the Ilford Islamic Centre in Albert 
Road. The diversity is best illustrated by the Church, the Mandir and the 
Masjid all being neighbours in Albert Road.”.

Cllr Athwal also joined students from Catherham High School at an I�aar 
event hosted at the National History Museum on Monday April 17.

Street I�aar



Councillors Athwal, in his role as the next Ilford South Labour Parliamentary 
candidate, joined Shadow Secretary of State for the Environment (Jim McMahon 
OBE MP), environmental campaigner Feargal Sharkey OBE and dozens of other 
Labour parliamentary candidates in asking the Conservative government to 
enshrine in law a requirement to end the systematic dumping of sewage into our 
environment.

Cllr Athwal said “it is a disgrace that the government continues to allow big 
businesses to pollute our water with raw sewage. I'm supporting Jim McMahon’s 
motion so that the Labour Party can pass a law to save our rivers & stop polluters 
dumping sewage in our water.”

Sewage Scandal Letter


